
83rd Oldham St Stephen’s Cub Pack 
 

CSL: Gail Smith, 228 Turf Lane Royton, Oldham, OL2 6ET 
Telephone Day: 01254834712 Mobile: 07834244638.   
E-mail: steve.smith3@baesystems.com / stephen.smith228@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Freemasons Community Fund 
 

Dear Mr Cheadle and fellow brothers. 
 
We would like to thank you all at East Lancashire Masonic Charity for your kind and very 
generous gift of £2000.00. This money will enable us as Leaders to buy camping equipment for 
the group and that in turn will allow some very under privileged children to have a holiday. Please 
visit our group any time you wish to see what a difference you are making to our Group and the 
neighbouring community. We re-formed Tuesday 8th January 2013 a group that had been closed 
for fifteen years in Higginshaw Rugby Social Rooms. The local children were bored and had 
nothing to look forward to, their parents are grateful to us for setting up a Cub Pack to try and 
make a difference at least for one night a week and now: We can now add a camp to our 
programme of events. 

 
WE ARE EXTREMELY GRATEFUL TO YOU! 

 
The Leaders and Cubs from 83rd Oldham Cub Scout Group  

 
Would like to say 

  
Thank You! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards 
Steve 
ADC Cubs Oldham 
83rd Oldham ACSL 
 
 
 


